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I NEW ENGLAND
CHAPTER 16




Chapter 16 General Meeting Minutes
Friday, September 9, 2016
Holiday Inn Express
121 Ballardvale Dr.

White River Junction, VT 05001

(802) 299-2700

8:00 AM Registration

8:30 – 9:00 AM Coffee and Donuts/Pastries while Networking

9:00 – 10:00 AM General Membership Meeting

10:00 – 11:30 AM Education Program, Speaker Bernadette F. Fernandes, P.E. 

Noon – 1:00 PM (Lunch at Crossroads Café, cost on our own)
In Attendance:  Patty Quinn, President; Derrick Roma, Vice President; Betsy Bosiak, Secretary; Sandy Fogg; Allyson Brown; Wanda Druding; Terry Conley; B. G. Frazier; Dean Benton; Irene Shannon; Rob Naramore; Adam Carey; Steve Springer
Guests:  William Cesario; Marc O’Grady; Christine Slater; Steve Lagasse; Sean Ewald; Drew McMullin; Bernadette Fernandes
I. Welcome: 



         




Patty Quinn, President
Patty opened the meeting at 9:05 AM, welcoming all present
II.  Introductions

.  Members and Guests introduced themselves.

III.  Review and Approve Minutes of 6/3/2016 General Membership Meeting       Betsy Bosiak, Secretary                  
The minutes were reviewed with no revisions made.

Dean moved to approve the June 3, 2016 General Meeting minutes, Wanda seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
IV. Discussion of E-Board Meeting of 8/12/2016

Patty noted the E-Board voted to make a donation to the Donald LaBelle Family.  Don has been a member of the Chapter for many years and recently passed away.  Several Chapter Members attended the services.

V. Old Business
a.  Discuss General Membership Meeting/Installation in June

b. By-Laws

Patty noted the new officers installed in June.

The By-Laws have to be reviewed yearly with revisions to be made to coincide with the revisions made by Leadership.  Derrick has volunteered to join the committee of Patty, Lara and Ashley. 

VI.  New Business

a. Review Chapter Financials/Account Status

 Mike McParland, R/W-RAC, Treasurer 

Patty noted that all the financial reports are posted on Member Fuse.  As Mike was not present Patty noted that Mike reconciles and has spreadsheets for each class held and the Golf Classic.  As Mike does not have all the expenses they are not complete at this time.

The balance in the checking account is $25,871.94.  The scholarship fund has been discontinued and merged into the checking account as of July 1, 2016.

Patty noted the Chapter has lost about $200.00 on the Golf Classic.  It will be held on the second Friday of July next year.

Sandy motioned moved to approve the financial report as presented, Dean seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

b. Education Update




               
 Trish Morrison, Education Chair
i. Course 421 – NHDOT, July 25-28, Phyllis Lilly, Instructor

ii. Course 803 – NHDOT, August 17-18, Theresa Brennan, Instructor

iii. Mini Golf Classic on July 4 Education Session with David Layne

iv. Other Chapter Member Interests

Derrick, Course Coordinator, noted that Course 421 was a success.  There were 20 – 21 attendees from, NH, VT and NY.
Marc O’Grady commented that Phyllis Lilly did an excellent presentation.  Derrick noted the Chapter should host more courses that members would like.

Patty noted that Course 803 had 11 attendees with Theresa Brennan being an excellent presenter.  She had reviewed the laws of the New England states as to how they pertained to the attendees.  The course was held by request of NHDOT.
Sandy requested the course on Easement Negotiations.  Patty noted the Course is still being modified.  Sandy noted that VELCO may be able to donate some seed money for the course.  Betsy noted that would work well with Vermont AOT wanting courses.  Sandy noted she could host the course.

c.  Professional Development





Lara Bailey, SR/WA, PDC Chair

i. Updated on how many candidates do we have and for what designation?

ii. All members who are candidates or interested need to communicate with PDC Chair 
iii. Will update list on the Website

The current members working toward a designation include Trish Morrison, Carolann McCarron, B.G. Frazier, Derrick Roma, Ally Brown and Sandy Fogg.  It was noted some members have to contact Lara to put in their candidacy.  
d. Membership







Betsy Bosiak, Membership Chair
i. Chapter Membership at 77, 66 Regular, 6 Retired, 5 Senior

ii. Member Dues for 2016 – 17 – go over time line

iii. New Members:  Steve Springer, BSC Group, Ronald Tubman, National Grid

iv. Silvia HQ List – Discuss

v. Noted to Members who have recently retired or left the Chapter

Betsy will send noted to members who have retired or left the Chapter.  It was noted some members have allowed their SR/WA to lapse.

e. Communications






Allison Brown, Webmaster

i.   Website/Newsletter

a.  Updates

b. Newsletter – The New Englander – status, summer/fall release



ii.  Membership Blasts, Managing Out-of-Chapter Correspondence


    

Ally noted the most recent update does not reflex all the Chapter news.  Derrick has sent out a newsletter.  Derrick would like the Chapter to do more communication with the members.  He discussed having the newsletter either monthly or quarterly.  He also requested assistance with notifications.
Derrick encouraged members to join the various committees, as many committees have only one member.  He would also like more networking with what is occurring in the various industries.  The next newsletter is scheduled for March unless information is obtained to have one sooner.

f.  Region/International News





Patty Quinn, Mike McParland                                                        

        
 
i.   Update on international education


ii.  Changes to Structure, Intl meetings upcoming

It was noted the International Relocation Committee was meeting in Denver to plan for the 2017 Annual Conference.  The International Valuation Committee would also be meeting soon.

g. Upcoming Meetings/Programs 




Derrick Roma, Vice President                                            

i. 2016/17 Meeting Dates (E-Board, General and Outing)

a.  October ___ E-Board Schedule (Work Conflict for October 14)
b. November 11 - General Membership Meeting in Portland, ME

c. December 9 – E-Board Meeting, Teleconference

d. January 13, 2017 – General Membership Meeting – Post Holiday Meeting in Kittery, ME (Warren’s?)

e. February 10, 2017 – E-Board Meeting in Franklin, MA, OR Colan?

f. March 10, 2017 – General Membership Meeting

g. April 14, 2017 – E-Board Meeting, NHDOT?

h. May 12, 2017 – General Membership Meeting and Election of Officers

Drew invited the Chapter to hold the November General Membership meeting at the Burns & McDonnell Offices, 27 Pearl Street, Portland, ME.

As November 11th is Veterans Day it was determined to reschedule the meeting to November 18th.

Please watch the Website for meeting dates/locations.  Derrick noted he is always looking for speakers for the meetings if anyone has an interesting speaker or idea.

ii. Region 4 and International





Patty Quinn

a. Region 4 Fall Forum, October 5-8, Saratoga Springs, Hosted by Chapter 18

b. International Conference – Anchorage, AK, June 11-14, 2017

c. Region 4 Spring Forum, April 2017, Baltimore Inner Harbor, Potomac Chapter 14

Patty discussed the upcoming Forums and Annual Conference.
VII. New Committee Chairs (Structure)

a. LPA






Ashley Emerson, OCD

b. Pipeline





Lara Bailey, SR/WA, R/W-NAC

c. Transportation





Trish Morrison

d. Utilities





Sandy Fogg

e. Surveying/Engineering



John Roberts

f. Valuation





Rick Pino, MAI, R/W-AC

g. Relocation





Mike McParland, R/W-RAC

h. Asset Management




Betsy Bosiak

i. Environment





Patty Quinn, SR/WA, R/W-NAC

j. Young Professionals




Derrick Roma

k. Nominations & Awards



Terry Conley

Betsy noted newspaper articles she had regarding the purchase of Spectra Energy by Enbridge, Inc.  The proposed merger of Columbia Gas and TransCanada was also noted.
Derrick noted that the “Young Professionals” Committee was not just younger members, but members new to the organization.  He noted mentoring was available for these members.
Action Items:
1. ______________________________________________________________________
2._____________________________________________________________________
3._____________________________________________________________________
All meeting minutes are posted on the website for review.

Irene moved to adjourn the meeting, Betsy seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Patty adjourned the meeting at 10:15 AM.

Bernadette F. Fernandes, P.E., VELCO, did a great presentation on the Vermont Electrical System and how the distribution system worked.
Respectfully submitted,
Betsy Bosiak, Secretary
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